Cranbourne South PRIMARY SCHOOL

Purpose, Positivity, Persistence, Pride, Passion

239 Pearcedale Road, Cranbourne South VIC 3977 P: 9782 2999 F: 9782 2656 cranbourne.south.ps@education.vic.gov.au www.cranbournesouth.vic.edu.au



District Cross Country - Qualifying students

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Your child has been selected to represent the school at the District Cross Country carnival. Please read the following information about the event.

Event Date:	Wednesday, 5 April 2023
Venue:	Casey Fields Sporting Complex - 160 Berwick-Cranbourne Rd. Head towards the Village Green/Playground area. *Please note there is an athletics carnival on the same day so it will be busy.
Time:	9.15am to 2pm (approximately), then returning to school
Event Information:	Qualifying students at District will participate in the Casey South Division Cross Country, to be held on Wednesday, 31 May 2023 at Toomuc Reserve, Pakenham.
Transport:	All students will be traveling to and from school in a seat belted bus to Casey Fields.
Cost:	\$9.35 via QKR
Permission:	Is required via QKR
DUE DATE:	Wednesday, 22 March 2023
What to wear:	Full school uniform is to be worn. Students will be provided with a Cranbourne South Sports Singlet to wear over their uniform once at the venue.
What to bring:	 Food for the day (fruit, snacks and lunch) A water bottle (it would be a good idea to pack more than one) School hat Sunscreen Protective clothing in case of extreme weather conditions A change of clothing as parts of the course may be muddy.
Volunteer registration:	 Each school is required to provide two volunteers on the day that will act as course marshals, without them we are unable to compete. Parents/Helpers who would like to register as a volunteer on the day are asked to please complete the registration form: Volunteer Registration Form by Wednesday, 22 March 2023 Please note Volunteers will need to find their own way to and from the venue.
Other information:	 All parents are encouraged to come and support the students. All students will leave from school and return back to school. This is for attendance and safety purposes for our students. If you intend to take your child from the venue you must email the school address, attention to the Principal, requesting in writing. Phone calls to the school will not be accepted. Endorsement is required 48 hours prior to an event, for Emergency Management purposes.

DANIELLE CURTOIS

Physical Education Wednesday, 1 March 2023